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"And be not conformed to this world: but be ye transformed by the renewing of your 
mind, that ye may prove what is that good, and acceptable, and perfect will of 
God." Rom. 12:2. The word conformed as used here could as well be translated 
fashioned, and the word world literally means age. The meaning of the passage is 
this: "Be not fashioned according to the moral and spiritual characteristics of 
this age, but be changed by the renewing of your mind that you may prove, etc."

This thought presents a grave challenge to every member of the body of Christ. That 
challenge demands that we refrain from growing like the age in which we live. I 
have no desire to be a fanatic, but sin must be opposed. How can we claim to be a 
royal priesthood and a holy nation when we do the same things, go to the same 
places, say the same things, and dress the same way the world does? I do not 
believe in drawing lines. Or after drawing one, seeing how close I can come to it 
without going over it. However, I do believe in valleys. Do you not remember the 
story of the conflict between David and Goliath? The Bible says that the army of 
the Lord was on one mountain and the army of the Philistines was on the other and 
there was a valley between. When there is a valley there is no mistake. Everyone 
can see the difference. I believe that is what we need today, brethren. The kind of 
living that will distinguish us from a world of moral and spiritual corruption.

Notice the following scriptures: 1 Jno. 2:15-17, "Love not the world, neither the 
things that are in the world. If any man love the world, the love of the Father is 
not in him. For all that is in the world, the lust of the flesh, and the lust of 
the eyes, and the pride of life, is not of the Father, but is of the world. And the 
world passeth away, and the lust thereof; but he that doeth the will of God abideth 
forever."

James 4:4 "Ye adulterers and adulteresses, know ye not that the friendship of the 
world is enmity with God? whosoever therefore will be a friend of the world is an 
enemy of God."

James 1:27 "Pure religion and undefiled before God and the Father is this, To visit 
the fatherless and wi¬dows in their affliction, and to keep himself unspotted from 
the world."

The above passages remind every Christian of the solemn duty he has in separating 
himself from the world. Read Gal. 5:19-21 and note the many sins that Paul 
mentions. Many of those sins are in vogue today and people are guilty of them 
without giving it a second thought. However, brethren, if we are sure that a 
valley exists between us and the army of Satan and sin we need never worry about 



losing our identity as God's people. I have been appalled lately at the seeming 
indifference that characterizes so many when it comes to worldliness. I realize we 
have many problems with which to contend, but we should never forget the prob¬lem 
of worldliness in the church. It is a problem, brethren, and unless we realize it 
and do something to combat it we may, because of our own sin, lose all ability to 
save others from their sin.
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